ACTION SHEET
REGULAR MEETING
CONSERVATION COMMISSION
PORTSMOUTH, NEW HAMPSHIRE
1 JUNKINS AVENUE

Conference Room “A”
3:30 PM NOVEMBER 10, 2010

Members Present: Chairman Steven Miller; Vice Chairman James Horrigan;
Members, Allison Tanner, Barbara McMillan, Mary Ann
Blanchard, Catherine Ennis and Alternate Elissa Hill Stone

Members Excused: Brian Wazlaw

Also Present: Peter Britz, Environmental Planner/Sustainability Coordinator

I WORK SESSION ON UPCOMING CITY DES WETLAND PERMIT

Mr. Peter Rice, city engineer, Mr. Dave Allen, deputy public works director, Mr. Phil
MacDonald, project manager, Ben Dwyer, project engineer, both of Underwood Engineers,
Inc., and Bob Prokoph, wetland specialist presented information on an upcoming
application concerning the a new stormwater outfall along Parrot Avenue at the west side
of South Mill Pond.

1L OLD BUSINESS
A. Approval of minutes — October 13, 2010

It was moved, seconded, and passed unanimously to approve the minutes as
amended.

III. STATE WETLAND BUREAU PERMIT APPLICATIONS
1. Permit By Notification Application

191 Wentworth House Road

Dennis Graves & Jeffrey Graves, owners

Assessor Map 201, Lot 14 & 15

The Commission authorized Chairman Miller to sign the Permit By Notification
application.

IV.  CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT APPLICATIONS

A. 191 Wentworth House Road
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Dennis Graves & Jeffrey Graves, owners
Assessor Map 201, Lot 14 & 15

The Commission voted unanimously to recommend approval of the application to
the Planning Board with the following stipulation:

1) That the approval is limited to the deck and timber bulkhead.
V. OTHER BUSINESS
1. City Council Referral — proposal for Creek Farm loop trail

The Commission expressed their support for the project and encouraged the City to
engage in further conversation with the Society for the Protection of New Hampshire
Forests and the Shoals Marine Lab regarding the proposal.

V. ADJOURNMENT

At 4:45 p.m., it was moved, seconded, and passed unanimously to adjourn the

meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Liz Good
Conservation Commission Recording Secretary



